Greetings Ladies and Welcome to the latest Newsletter of 2021. Where is the year going!!! Only just over 2 months to Christmas!

The latest news I have to tell you is that this year's Presentation
Evening has been pushed to 15<sup>th</sup>
January 2022 which sounds a long way off but will be on us in no time.
You will have received an email from Liz, our Hon. Secretary, regarding the reasons surrounding the move so I'll not go over them again here. If you have any questions, please direct them to one of the committee who will be only too happy to answer them for you.

I have been asked to point out a few rules in this newsletter so look out for them later. Winter Rules, where you can pick up, clean your ball and replace within 6 inches of the original spot (no nearer the hole), can be brought in officially from Oct. 1st. At the moment, Winter Rules are not in practice but look out for local notices when this rule is brought in.

## Results Round UP

Tonka Twosomes/Boris Bowl mixed comp. was played on 30<sup>th</sup> August and the winning pair for the Tonka Twosomes were Pat and Allan Haynes with a score of 63.



Well played

Pat and Allan.



Lady Captain's Day – Sunday 19<sup>th</sup> September – The Wild Wild West

The winners of the Boris Bowl with a score of 65 were Steffi Hey and Mat Haynes. Well done Steffi and Mat.



The Annual match against the Seniors was played on 3<sup>rd</sup> September and pleased to report the ladies won the match 4.5 to 1.5 to retain the trophy.



The winner of the Par Final, played on 21<sup>st</sup> August, was Jacqui Francis with a score of +3. Well done Jacqui.

The Autumn Trophy competition was played on 11<sup>th</sup> September on the Woods and the winner for the Silver Division was Trudi Galloway with +4 and for the Bronze Division Becky Foster with +6. Well played ladies.



The Coen Cup, played on 12<sup>th</sup> September and usually dominated by the Men's Section, was won by Debbie Hawley coming in with 41 points (on CB). Very well done Debbie.



On 25<sup>th</sup> September, the Tony Roberts (best gross) and Myles Foster Trophy (best nett) comps. were played. The winner of the Tony Roberts Trophy was Debbie Hawley with 67. Definitely on a roll Debbie, well done.

The winner of the Myles Foster Trophy was Caroline Hills with a gross score of 92. Well played Caroline.

On 9<sup>th</sup> October, the Jan McCullough Pairs Greensomes Trophy was won by Gaynor Palframan and partner Lorraine Robertson with an impressive score of 65. Great score ladies.

Hot off the press result from Sunday 17<sup>th</sup> October. The Lady President's Day at Woodhall Spa invited teams of 2 ladies + 2 junior girls to take part in the Texas Scramble competition. Although conditions were not ideal with persistent rain, the Belton Woods Team came in with a score of 53.2 to take first place! Very impressive play from the juniors and a well deserved win.



All the Stableford and Medal scores can be viewed on HDID.

On Sunday 19<sup>th</sup> September, the Lakes course was taken over by Cowgirls and Indians for my Lady Captain's Day with a theme of the Wild Wild West. Thanks to all the ladies who played and for taking the theme to heart and making such an effort. You all looked great.

Full results and all the photos can be viewed on our website www/beltonwoodsgolfclub.co.uk/ladies then choose Lady Captains Day 2021 from the buttons on the right.

The winners were Diane Sharpe and Anne Meadows with an amazing score of 44 points. Rumour has it they sang a different cowboy song on each hole! That's the spirit girls.



The next chance to dress up and join in the fun is for the Halloween Freaky Foursomes on 31<sup>st</sup> October which is now on HDID for sign up. There will be prizes for winners, runners-up and Best Costume. Unfortunately, with the closure of Stantons for refurbishment, the hotel cannot offer us a room for after comp. shenanigans so we will meet in the Claret Jug for the presentation.

In the last newsletter, I reported how Jen Hallett and Lis Isles had qualified for the next round of the National Ping Pairs.

They came up against some stiff opposition but came away with a creditable 39 points (winners on 41). Well done ladies.



The knock out matches for the Secretary's Sheild, The Vice Captain's Trophy and the Captain's Trophy are now almost all completed. Those that have a final result are the Secretary's Shield won by Sue Raynor and The Captain's Trophy won by Caroline Hills. The Knock Out Plate and the Vice Captain's Trophy still have to be completed. If this is you, please make arrangements to complete these asap. Thank you.

Now about those rules I mentioned at the beginning. You may not have noticed but the Local Rules on the score cards for the Lakes and the Woods vary slightly. Under "Provisional Ball" the local rule differs dependant on the hole you are playing.

On the Lakes card it reads "If a player does not know whether their ball is in the penalty area on holes 10, 12 and 18 then a provision ball under rule 18.3 is allowed". On the Woods card it reads "If a player does not know whether their ball is in the penalty area on holes 17 and 18 then a provisional ball under Rule 18.3 is allowed".

The annual Winter Challenge Trophy matches have now started. If you haven't got a permanent partner for either the Midweek or Saturday matches, you can still enter with another lady for that particular day for the win (vouchers) but this would not count towards the trophy which is based on the best 3 of 6 matches with the same couple. Any quries regarding the Winter Challenge should be addressed to Becky Foster, the competition and Handicap Secretary (07725 949199).

You can keep up to date with our Website, Facebook and WhatsApp group. Any queries, please contact me or any of the members of the committee.

www.beltonwoodsgolfclub.co.uk/ladies

www.facebook.com/Belton-Woods-Ladies-Section

Happy Golfing!
Sue Raynor - Lady Captain
07790 522712